August 24, 2015

Dear Youth and Youth Parents,

As most of you know we are transitioning to a new discipleship process here at Brazos Meadows. This is a very clear process whereby we try to move people along a spiritual pathway that includes loving God → loving people → and serving the world. We are aligning all of our staff ,resources, and ministries along this process. Hopefully, this will result in spiritual growth among individuals as they move through this pathway.

This is really not a new philosophy for our student ministry. We have been operating very similarly to this. You will notice a few changes to the outline of what we do and to the format of some specific ministries. First, the calendar will be somewhat different as described below.

New student ministry schedule starting September 13, 2015!
Worship- -Sunday mornings at 9:15

D2 Groups- -Sunday mornings at 11:00

GET MORPHED- -Wednesday nights at 6:30

Sunday nights will vary. Pay attention to announcements in your D2 Groups and in GET MORPHED. Also, PLEASE watch for calendars in the mail.

Second, D2 Groups will be somewhat different than Connect Bible study was. You will study the same scripture passage that Pastor Billy preaches from that day. You will look at it with a view towards application, accountability, and spiritual growth.
What’s the deal with Sunday nights? Thanks for asking. Again, we are streamlining our discipleship process. We want to give you back time to spend as a family. Therefore, most of our monthly fellowships and ministry projects will happen on Sunday nights. Again, look for announcements and pay attention to the calendar. Also, we will use an occasional Sunday night for some family fellowships and some parent meetings.
Thanks for your time. Hope to see you in church.

Sincerely,

Scott
